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ADDENDUM NUMBER 1 

Front Street Bridge Rehabilitation 

BR-AEC-0424 
April 4, 2024 

 

 

To all holders of Bid Documents, please be advised of the following: 

 

BID DATE HAS BEEN EXTENED TO APRIL 15, 2025 @ 2:00 PM 
 

 

GENERAL CLARIFICATIONS: 

Response to questions received.  

 
1. Are existing bridge plans available?  

Answer: Yes, they are included in this addendum. 

 

2. Do you have to top flange width of the girders? 

Answer: The existing plans show the existing beam data. Beam sizes vary, and include shapes 

24WF76, 27WF102, 30WF116, 36WF170, 36WF160, 36WF150, 36WF135. 

 

3. As the jacking loads are quite high and large jacks will be needed, can you confirm the factoring. The 

load table notes that the load is factored, yet in the notes the minimum safe capacity required is 150% 

of the load specified. It seems that the factoring is applied twice.   

Answer: Prospective bidders should note the units (pounds) associated with the table in the plans. 

The loads in the table are a 1.25 factor of dead load only for the loads assumed present during 

jacking. The jacks shall be required to provide 150% of calculated service loads. The contractor 

shall calculate the anticipated loads and submit them with working drawings as stipulated in the 

special provision and the jack type and capacity. The jacks shall provide a minimum of 150% of the 

load specified in the table (per note on the plans) but this does not relieve the contractor of the 

responsibility to design the jacking scheme. The table in the plans establishes a minimum but the 

SP requires the contractor to use 150% of the calculated service load (per the contractor’s 

calcs/working drawings). 

 

 

Finance 
Purchasing Division 

929 N Front St., 10th Floor 

Post Office Box 1810 

Wilmington, NC  28402-1810 

 

910 341-7830 

910 341-7842 fax 

wilmingtonnc.gov 

Dial 711 TTY/Voice 
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General Items 

1. The contractor will be required to develop and maintain a 2 week look ahead schedule of the required 

work throughout the duration of the project.  This schedule should include anticipated start and 

completion dates of construction milestones, starting and ending dates of subcontractor work, and 

anticipated night work.  This schedule will be submitted to the Project Manager with the City at the 

beginning of each work week for the duration of the project. 

 

 

PLAN MODIFICATIONS: 

No plan modifications proposed for Addendum #1. 

 

 

 

Acknowledge receipt of this Addendum in the space provided in the Proposal. Failure to do 

so may disqualify the Bidder. 

 

All other terms and conditions remain unchanged. 

 

Daryle L. Parker, Purchasing Manager 

Purchasing Division  

END OF ADDENDUM ONE 




















































